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School Land Trust Plan 2019-2020 
 
Pending School Board approval at the 14 October, 2019 Tintic School District Board Meeting 
 
 
Proposed Amendments 
 
 

Goal #1 ​84% of our students will be on or above grade level or make at least one 

years progress in math by the end of the 2019-2020 school year. 

 

 
Amendment Proposal:  
 
Our goal stated that we would purchase Mastery Connect to help teachers track student 
progress in each standard.  The School District decided to purchase a similar program for all 
schools and we no longer need to purchase this.  The amount budgeted for that purchase was 
$5,000. We also planned on purchasing I- ready online assessment and supplemental 
instruction for $4,000 that we do not need to purchase now because the vendor gave it to us 
with the 6 year purchase of Ready Math.  
 
 

 

Proposed amendment: 

 
Goal #1 We propose to pay $490 for Math endorsement classes for Mrs. Haynes to 

finish her program.  Also, with CC approval, Superintendent approval and School Board 
approval, re-imburse Mrs. Haynes for her classes toward this endorsement from recent fees 
associated with it for a total of $515.  So totaling $1,005.  We saved $1,200 on the Rural 



Schools conference that would cover this cost.  
 
 

 

Goal #2 83% of our students will read on or above grade level or make one years 

progress by the end of the 2019-2020 school year. 
 
 
 
Amendment Proposal: 
  

We plan on purchasing the Horizon Phonics program for about $8,850.  This proposal is 
made after looking closer at our current phonics instruction and wanting to add this piece to 
replace some older practices with more current and proven methods.  This includes training as 
well. The funds to cover this would be from the first amendment listed with the $5000 and $4000 
saved. 

 
 

 

Proposed amendment: 

 
It is proposed that we include a statement in the funding changes section that states: 

use of these funds for printing and copying to support our reading, math and science goals.  
 
 
 
All Community Council members voted in favor of adding these amendments to our plan. 

The council met on October 8th.  The 2019-2020 EES community council includes: 
Amy Sorenesen, Christy Hansen, Sarah Underwood, Jenifer Fields, Darcy Lauti and 

Brian Ward. 
 
 
 

 


